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19
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20
21

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.) Will the Planning Committee

22

meeting please come to order for September 11,

23

2006.

24

Danny Mateo, Robert Carroll, G. Riki Hokama, our

25

Chair, Ms. Jo Anne Johnson,

Members in attendance are Vice-Chair

and Mr. Joseph
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3

Pontanilla.

Excused are Michelle Anderson, Dain

2

3

Thank you for being here.

Kane, and Mike Molina.
Thank you, Members.

4

This afternoon, we

5

have two items on our agenda.

Before we get to

6

that,

7

Administration, Planning Director Mike Foley,

8

and our Deputy Corporation Counsel,

9

Giroux.

I would like to introduce from our

James

We also have from our staff, Kim

10

Willenbrink, who is a Legislative Analyst for

11

the Planning Committee, and Jo-Ann Sato, our

12

secretary.

13

All right.

Members, we have two items,

14

PC-27, which is Country Town Zoning, and PC-33,

15

the Pali to Puamana Parkway Master Plan.

16

At this time, Members,

17

testimony for all three -- two items.

18

the folks signed up to testify,

19

anyone else in the audience who would like to

20

testify, please come up and sign up with the

21

secretary.

22

I

will take
And for

if there's

We will have three minutes and one

23

minute to conclude.

Please, everyone, turn off

24

your cell phone, pagers, and otherwise

25

disturbing nuisances that may interrupt our
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Ofc: (808)524-2090 Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 9/11/06

1

2

4

meeting.
Our first testifier is Rory Frampton, to

3

be followed by Jocelyn Perreira.

4

state your name for the record when you come up

5

to the podium.

6
7

And please

Thank you.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.
MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Good morning, Council Members.

8

name is Rory Frampton.

9

planning consultant for Makila Land Company.

My

I am here as a land

10

And I am testifying on the PC-33, Pali to

11

Puamana Parkway plan.

12

Makila Land Company owns the land

13

stretching from -- or the land behind the

14

Honoapi'ilani Highway stretching from Puamana

15

Beach Park to the Olowalu landfill.

16

look on the cover sheet of the handouts that I

17

just sent out, that basically goes from the dark

18

blue line above Puamana Beach Park, that runs

19

mauka, to the other blue line that runs mauka at

20

the right side of your -- this figure,

21

before the Olowa1u landfill.

22

about two and a half miles.

23

And if you

right

It's a stretch of

I was hired by Makila Land Company to

24

come -- to help work on a master plan, a

25

long-range master plan for this area,

and I
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1

would like to say that for the record, Makila

2

Land Company fully embraces the idea or the

3

concept behind the Pali to Puamana park plan;

4

that is, a continuous oceanfront park or

5

greenway dedicated for -- dedicated to the

6

public along the shoreline between Ukumehame and

7

Puamana.

8

9

I -- I would also like to say that I
think that the -- that this vision can be

10

accomplished in -- or can be much more fully

11

accomplished in working in partnership with the

12

land owners and the government entities

13

involved.

14

steps along the way in order to see this vision,

15

including the relocation of the highway that

16

runs along the coastline.

17

There's going to have to be many

We have in here some other photos.

18

first page was out of the Pali to Puamana

19

Parkway study, and you can see in this area,

20

the -- they identified a park expansion area

21

mauka of Launiupoko Wayside Park.

22

triangular area just to the mauka side of

23

Launiupoko Wayside Park.

24
25

The

That's that

If you flip to the next page, under
Makila Land Company's vision, this -- in this
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1

same area, basically we have set aside lands the

2

entire -- for the entire distance, the entire

3

two and a half miles, where it would be Park or

4

Open Space, beneath what would become a coastal

5

park road.

6

existing highway.

7

That would be built inland of the

And then the next pages are just a

8

zoom-in of the area around Launiupoko Park, in

9

terms of what could be accomplished as part of

10
11

this vision.
And the last two pages are a preliminary

12

subdivision plat that we prepared that would

13

help accomplish this vision, which includes the

14

construction of a coastal park road inland as

15

well as the dedication of, in total,

16

to 80 acres of land adjacent to the highway,

17

which could ultimately become available for this

18

coastal park use.

19

of about 70

But I guess the main point here is that

20

I think by working together -- I know that by

21

working together cooperatively with the County

22

and the State -- the Department of

23

Transportation will definitely have to be

24

involved in this planning process -- that we

25

could accomplish a lot more than if it were just
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7

a plan that the County were pursuing.
I have heard that the County has

3

initiated an Environmental Assessment.

They are

4

very early on in that process.

5

that through comment -- just word of mouth

6

communication with the Planning Department.

7

The -- to my knowledge, the Planning Department

8

or their consultants haven't initiated any

9

formal contact with the landowners, and I would

I have heard

10

just urge the County Planning Department that if

11

they are going to try to implement this plan

12

that they should make written notification to

13

the landowners of what their intents are with

14

regards to their own initiative.

15

I will say that with regards to the

16

plans that I have included in this packet, we

17

have met with Director Foley a number of times,

18

and he is quite familiar with what we are

19

proposing, and from what I have heard, and my

20

sense is that what they are doing won't be in

21

conflict with what we are going.

22

would just like to stress the importance of

23

working together to accomplish this vision.

24
25

CHAIR TAVARES:

But again,

Thank you.

Any questions for Mr. Frampton?
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Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Good afternoon, Mr. Frampton.

3

4

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Good afternoon.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

The first map that you

6

provided us indicated that the proposed bypass

7

road, which is in pink, when you go towards

8

Kihei, as soon as you pass Launiupoko Wayside

9

Park, it comes close to the ocean side.

My

10

question is that this proposed bypass road, is

11

it the County-proposed bypass road, or is it a

12

combination of an agreement by the State and the

13

County?

14

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

The -- the lines that are In light

15

pink that terminates just south of Launiupoko

16

Wayside Park, or it connects to the existing

17

highway just south of Launiupoko Park, that

18

the State of Hawaii's alignment, and that's what

19

they have adopted in their Environmental Impact

20

Statement and their record of decision.

lS

The -- the -- at that point, there's

21
22

been -

or any further south from there, there's

23

been no further work by the State to identify

24

any potential alignments.

25

stopped there.

Their study area
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They do have a -- a proposal to study

1
2

from -- from this Launiupoko area,

3

to Maalaea,

4

they haven't initiated that contract yet,

5

understanding is that that's about five to six

6

years away from completion.

7

the study of the corridors along with the EIS.

8

11

a relocated highway corridor.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And
and my

And that would be

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

9
10

all the way

CHAIR TAVARES:

Any further questions for

Mr. Frampton?
Are you prepared to explain the sort of

12
13

orange colored dotted line, which I see is

14

the -- the preferred Launiupoko alternative?

15

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Yeah, that was put in by the

16

Planning Department, and it

17

reflects -- and I will let Mr. Foley comment on

18

that specifically, but I will add something

19

else.

20

it essentially

One, that's -- that's the preferred

21

alignment of the Honoapi'ilani Highway, and it

22

would basically keep it mauka,

23

where you see the number 17, on the map, that's

24

mile marker 17.

25

highway is right next to the ocean, and waves

away from

In that area, the current
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1

are splashing up on the roadway.

2

that -- that orange line represents a mauka

3

realignment of the highway such that that makai

4

or the existing highway could be abandoned.

5

And basically,

And we have -- Makila Land Company has

6

been in communication with the State Department

7

of Transportation to try to accelerate that

8

route being -- to have it be included as part of

9

the Lahaina bypass process.

We don't want to

10

delay the bypass process, but we are committed

11

to privately funding the environmental studies

12

that would allow that bypass extension to be

13

included in the official State bypass alignment.

14

It's not the official bypass alignment

15

right now.

16

County has proposed it in this document.

17

have proposed it officially to the State DOT,

18

and we are aggressively working with them to see

19

if we can get that included as an alignment.

20

That would provide for a greater stretch of

21

shoreline that wouldn't have the highway right

22

up next to the wave wash.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

It is a proposed alignment.

The waves, yes.
Yeah.
Okay.

Thank you very much.
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1

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

You are welcome.
Any further questions?
Yeah,

just for

clarification, Chair.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Pontani1la.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So that would be from

7

Launiupoko Wayside Park, that intersection

8

there, or that road, the blue line that goes

9

up --

10

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Yes.

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

-- all the way toward,

12

going south to the next blue segment that I -- I

13

guess it is a stream, up to that point?

14

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Yes.

Specifically, it would be --

15

there's a straight blue line that comes all the

16

way down that -- that intersects just to the

17

Lahaina side of where that line is that says

18

Awalua View Area.

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Yeah.

If you go just to the Lahaina side

21

of the Awalua View Area, there's a blue line

22

that runs vertically on that paper.

23

property line.

24

mauka alignment do is take that orange route all

25

the way to where it's shown, and then dive down

That's our

And so what we would have that
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1

to the existing highway at that -- at that -- at

2

the end of our property line.

3

And so, yes,

it would be the entire

4

stretch from Launiupoko Wayside Park to the,

5

essentially, the boundary of the 010walu

6

landfill.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So that's the area that

8

you are seeking some kind of an approval down

9

the line,

10
11
12
13

I guess, to create that road from

Launiupoko to that line, then?
MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Yeah, yes.

It would essentially be

the orange-colored alignment of the bypass.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And if you were to do that

14

with all of the approvals given, what kind of

15

time frame are you looking at?

16

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

That's the 64,000 or $64 million

17

question.

18

are not planning on constructing that, because

19

we are not seeking the types of entitlements

20

that would actually allow us to construct that

21

portion of the road.

22

We are -- right now, we are not -- we

What we are seeking is to help

23

accelerate having that route be adopted into the

24

EIS alignment, and possibly working with them

25

cooperatively on the design and certainly the
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13

land ownership or the right-of-way acquisition.

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

Thank you.

I am sorry.

And the time frame,

4

right now, the State is looking at -- that would

5

be included as part of the Lahaina Bypass

6

Phase I-B.

7

think, but the State's timeline right now

8

projects completion of Phase I-B in about the

9

year 2011.

And I think the State's -- not I

So five or six years from now.

So

10

anything that we can do to accelerate that, we

11

are very much interested in participating with.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13
14

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Frampton, you are participating

15

in that Lahaina Bypass Now committees, aren't

16

you?

17

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes, very actively.
Thank you.

19

Any further questions for Mr. Frampton?

20

All right.

21

MR. R. FRAMPTON:

22

CHAIR TAVARES:

23

Perreira.

24
25

MS. PERREIRA:

Thank you very much.

Thank you.
Okay.

Our next testifier is Jocelyn

Good afternoon, Council Chair Tavares,

Council Members.

My name is Jocelyn Perreira.
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1

I am the Executive Director and the Tri-Isle

2

Main Street Program Coordinator for the Wailuku

3

Main Street Association Inc., Tri-Isle Main

4

Street Resource Center.

5

We are here today to comment on the

6

proposed amendments to County Code Chapter 19.15

7

pertaining to BC-T Country Town Business

8

District.

9

You mayor may not be aware that over

10

the past years, our structure and design team of

11

professionals, with Jim Niess as its chair right

12

now, have been very involved in the development

13

of Business Country Town guidelines for our

14

small towns beginning since 1987.

15

reviewed the current revised draft and offer the

16

following comments:

17

They have

We note that time has been taken to

18

clean up the language, to make clear specific

19

uses that will make the ordinance more user

20

friendly.

21

I had just received, and I think it is a

22

good idea to attach the definitions to the bill

23

so people are very clear on specific

24

definitions, and we thank you for doing the

25

definitions as well.
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We especially like the residential
It now

2

component over the stores and shops.

3

becomes much clearer and allows flexibility for

4

what towns will be able to do.

5

small town planning ideally would have some

6

remnants of historic fabric in the community

7

that they are taking place and employ planning

8

principles on density, pedestrian focus,

9

residences over businesses; however, you should

10

not hold these new projects to these standards.

11

Specific historic reference in these guidelines

12

should not be mandated for new development.

13

Design guidelines,

Neo-traditional

for example, false

14

fronts and specified detailing that is unique to

15

the individuality and the historic reference for

16

our established small towns,

17

replicated in newer projects as a means to

18

receive approvals,

19

of the ordinance, which is to preserve our

20

traditional small town communities.

21

if continually

it will diminish the intent

Contemporary communities should also not

22

be held to or try to merely replicate these

23

particular guidelines, but adhere to smart

24

planning principles that encourage

25

pedestrian-oriented towns.
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Thank you for your kind attention and

1

2

diligence to help forever preserve an important

3

piece of Maui County's history and legacy.

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you, Ms. Perreira.

5

Any questions for Ms. Perreira?

6

I have one, Jocelyn.

7

MS. PERREIRA:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

Yeah.
In that paragraph where you are

talking about false fronts and things like that,

10

are you meaning to say that new town

11

developments or village centers should not try

12

to look like any of our other towns?

13

MS. PERREIRA:

They -- they can use it -- well, yeah,

14

they shouldn't try to become an existing town

15

and replicate it to make it look like what it's

16

supposed to look like because it never comes out

17

to be the genuine article.

18

the terms that our professionals use, kind of

19

like Hollywood type, made to look like something

20

that it's absolutely not.

21

It looks fake.

And

It's okay for them to take pictures of

22

particular buildings and use certain particular

23

architectural elements or design that they see

24

that has some kind of connection to the

25

historical evolution of the area involved.
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1

if you are going to try to transplant Makawao

2

into

Waikapu or whatever, it's -- it's the

3

same

it's the equivalent of when we first

4

started design guidelines in 1987, they brought

5

some design guidelines from Kauai, that a very

6

noted architectural group did design guidelines

7

for Kauai, and they brought it to Makawao, and

8

it was just hilarious because the people weren't

9

fooled by it for a minute.

They could see that

10

you -- you weren't going to be able to

11

transplant Kauai,

12

and suffice the cut and paste version of it

13

because it just was meaningless to the people,

14

and they -- and they voiced that quite

15

emphatically.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

a town in Kauai,

into Makawao,

And that's kind of what we mean.

Okay.

So the idea is to stay with

17

the small-town, walkable community type of

18

center,

19

other existing town?

rather than trying to replicate some

20

MS. PERREIRA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

MS. PERREIRA:

Yeah.

If I may,

one more point.

Okay.
Even in,

like, Makawao, where you have

23

the existing traditional town along Baldwin

24

Avenue and whatnot, when you get into newer

25

parts of even a traditional town,

if you want to
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1

just put up a false front,

2

set from Dodge City or what have you,

3

just is -- you know that that was made to look

4

cowboy, paniolo, but maybe not necessarily the

5

real thing.

6

and we have to be very careful to protect the

7

real thing.

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

MS. PERREIRA:

it can look like a
and it

And I tell you, people appreciate,

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

Ms. Johnson.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Jocelyn,

I know that there's

12

some -- I would just use Paia as an example

13

because I know that I have seen some of the

14

designs that have come forward,

15

Paia that they went back, they looked at old

16

photographs, and maybe at one time, there had

17

been a store or something that looked similar.

for example, In

18

So are you saying that they shouldn't

19

even try to replicate that, or are you saying

20

that those sites would be appropriate for that

21

kind of theme?

22

MS. PERREIRA:

Well, first of all, you mentioned

23

Paia.

That is a traditional town.

So if they

24

took pictures from what used to be there, before

25

a fire or something like that, and they are
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1

trying to replicate that, it's perfectly

2

appropriate.
What we are talking about is when you

3

4

get into, and I think

5

to start seeing a lot of developments that are

6

new towns springing up, and new towns that want

7

to look like and emulate the small towns.

8

mean, heck, they even try -- they even do it In

9

shopping malls.

10

I believe you are going

I

So I mean, you can see attempts

to do that is going to come forward.

11

And because there are so many projects

12

on line,

13

to be very choosy as to the criteria of which

14

project is selected that

15

bring historic integrity to it or is attempting

16

to -- to extract something that was historical

17

and significant to the particular area and not

18

just something that got transplanted from one

19

place into another place because it looks cute,

20

it looks good, but it doesn't do the same thing.

21

it's -- I guess you are going to have

lS

that does in fact

It really -- it even makes -- it could

22

make a mockery out of the purpose for the design

23

guidelines, which were intended to preserve and

24

protect our traditional towns.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, and a lot of times, we
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1

as a Council don't get involved to that level

2

because that's usually,

3

variance or appeal, BVA, or the Urban Design

4

Review Board would go through that.

if they want to have a

But I will give you another example.

5

6

Let's say Olowalu.

7

vibrant and an old historic,

8

a town there.

9
10

MS. PERREIRA:

There used to be a very
I guess, over time,

Right.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

If they were trying to come

11

up with a theme that was basically paying

12

tribute to the place, that's not what you are

13

saying?

You are saylng --

14

MS. PERREIRA:

Oh, we -- we applaud that.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

MS. PERREIRA:

Okay.

If they are doing -- if they were

17

seriously, and I mean seriously, not just play

18

acting or lip service, but if they were

19

seriously, concertively into a process with the

20

community and discussions and dealing with

21

qualified professionals that are attempting to

22

extract a real sincere look and feel that has

23

integrity and respect for our host Hawaiian

24

culture, et cetera, we -- we have to do nothing

25

but applaud those kinds of efforts.
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these areas, if they don't have them already.
You know,

2

I -- I don't have one way or

3

another on this.

If we want to leave it the way

4

it was, that's fine with me, too.

5

is just that I think that as these towns develop

6

and maybe say not in the main core that you have

7

a self storage kind of a facility, but somewhere

8

in that Business Country Town, but -- from my

9

understanding is when we zone an area, we are

You know,

it

10

zoning an area, not just a block or three blocks

11

worth of -- of Business Country Town.

12

are places that would still be in the Business

13

Country Town Zoning area but not in the core,

14

you know, Main Street U.S.A. kind of a setup.

15

Or like in Lanai,

So there

it wouldn't be the
So -- but maybe

16

border right around Dole Park.

17

another block away, which would still put it in

18

close proximity, would be fine for a facility

19

like this, or two blocks away or something.
Do you have any comments, Mr. Hokama, on

20

21
22
23
24
25

that?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I appreciate the Planning

Department's comments, Chair.
I would ask, then, since I heard
Mr. Alueta's comments, to maybe request to you
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1

that if we can at this point just red circle

2

point 5 and point 7 --

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.
and -- and come back to it

5

after we get through because I think we are

6

moving quite well along with your -- with your

7

list of proposed revisions, and then I think we

8

can get through most of it by general consensus,

9

and then we can return back to 5 and 7, points 5

10
11
12

and 7.
CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

I think

that's a good idea.

13
14

Okay.

All right with you, Members,
of postpone that to the end?

if we kind

All right.

Then we will move on to No.6, and No. 6

15
16

is

just a grammatical thing.

17

and "set back" are two different things, so it's

18

to change the intent of (D)

19

page 3.

20

grammatical thing,

21

objections, we will make that change.

lS

in 030 which is on

And that's -- that's more of just a
so if there are no

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

24
25

A "setback"

Thank you.

And No.8, we are going to 040, which
are the development standards,

in

(C),
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1

Section (C), which is minimum structure setback,

2

(2), side and rear yard areas, we would place

3

brackets around "no setback where:"

4

be deleting that because we are going to define

5

it on the next page.

6

okay with everybody?

7

Okay.

So No.8,

Then No.

I

So we would

think would be

9 is that 040, section

8

(C) (2), the one we just took the "no setbacks

9

where,"

10

11

to read "no setbacks where off-street

parking is provided."
We are just kind of moving that phrase

12

down to the beginning of (a),

13

being in the sentence with

14

I

rather than it

(2).

am sure for anybody watching this, you

15

are completely lost, but, these mostly are

16

technical, grammatical changes to the bill, so I

17

hope you can bear with us.

18

So we got that, where we are moving

19

this, the sentence down, or the phrase down In

20

front of the next sentence.

21

Then on No. 10, in

(2) (b), then,

it

22

would read,

"Where the side or rear of a lot

23

abuts a lot in any zoning district that requires

24

a setback, the abutting side or rear yard shall

25

have the same yard spacing as required in the
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So that's just cleaning that up to match
what we did with (2) (a)

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

and (2)

itself.

Okay?

Okay.

No. 11 is on 050, which is on the

6

next page, limited conditional uses, and it's

7

revising (A) (1) (a) to read now that "A minimum

8

side yard setback of ten feet."

9

missing here was maximums or minimums on here,

10

so we make it clear that in

11

side yard setback of ten feet.

12

go less than ten feet but they could go more

13

than ten feet.

14

(a),

What we were

it is a minimum
So they couldn't

And the same thing would be for

(b),

15

would be a minimum rear yard setback of ten

16

feet.

17
18
19

Then in (1) (c), on lot coverage, a
maximum lot coverage of 25 percent.
And then in (d), a maximum floor

20

area-lot ratio -- floor area-lot area ratio

21

gosh -- of 1.0.

22

I don't know if we got the answer to the

23

question about, because it says ratio, if it's

24

1:1 or .25:1 or what.

25

MS. WILLENBRINK:

Yes, Madam Chair.

I spoke to
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1

someone In the Planning Department, and he

2

explained to me that in other areas of the Code,

3

it spokes about 100 percent, not to exceed

4

100 percent.

5

decimals.

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

7

MS. WILLENBRINK:

8

CHAIR TAVARES:

9

10

changes?

In this one, they are simply uSlng

Decimals.

So 1.0?

Yes, ma'am.
Okay.

Any questions about those four

So it helps to clarify the minimums

and the maximums a little bit more.

Okay.

11

And No. 15, which would be 060, the

12

design guidelines, that we would add in the

13

title there,

14

I think we need to make it a little clearer that

15

some people interpret guidelines as having no

16

standing, and they revert back to the County

17

Code in such a way that it negates any of the

18

guidelines.

19
20

"Design Guidelines and Standards."

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Just In the section before,

21

for consistency, we went through (1), and then

22

we did (a),

23

we have a side yard setback, it just says ten

24

feet to include a minimum six-foot-high wall.

25

(b),

(c),

(d).

NOW, in (2), where

What -- should we also put the
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1

minimum -- you know, because you are saying a

2

side yard setback of ten feet.

3

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah,

I think those -- the (a) and

(b) would revert back to the above

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

(a) and (b).

To the other one.
maybe we

So I don't know if we

7

should repeat it again, because it's two

8

different types of uses.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah,

I

just would feel

10

better because then you are consistent with

11

what's appearing above.

12

suggestion.

13
14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

That would be my only

I don't -- I don't think

that's a bad one.
For consistency, Members, any objection

15
16

to doing that, repeat the same -- the same

17

things that we did in (a) and (b) above in the

18

(a) and (b) here regarding the side yard setback

19

as a minimum of ten feet,

20

rear would also be -- the rear yard setback

21

would also be a minimum of ten feet.

22

adjust that.

25

So we can

I think that makes it consistent.

Any comments about those?

23
24

and the rear -- the

Okay.

you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Just a question, please.

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofe: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

Thank

PC 9/11/06

46

1

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Mr. Hokama.
Now, we use the minimum

3

six-foot-high wall as the -- as the minimum

4

standard because that's -- at that point, it is

5

what requires a building permit.

6

are using the minimum six feet?

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

Is that why we

I am not sure why it was, but I think

8

part of this came from because this is specific

9

to vehicle body work, frame and body part

10

straightening, those kinds of things, that they

11

wanted to have a division or blockade of some

12

kind.

13

were talking about the Fong's baseyard, too.

14

I am not sure what the -- what kicks in a

15

building permit.

16

feet?

17
18

I think we had this discussion when we

Is it six feet?

So

Over six

Or over four feet?

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I think that's the magic

number, Chair.

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

Six?

20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Six feet.

Okay.
If you are under it, it's not

23

required, although I would say it is the

24

preferred thing.

25

it is a requirement of -- of the Code, or the

I know at six feet I believe
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Department's rules for a building permit.
CHAIR TAVARES:
Okay.

To have a building permit for that.

We will double-check on that, Mr. Hokama.

4

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

No. 16 is referring to 060,

Okay.

6

same place, and (A), in the final sentence.

7

What we are doing is putting the standards --

8

established guidelines "and standards," and we

9

are adding "as reviewed by the commission," and

10

adding "and adopted by the Council."

11

MS. WILLENBRINK:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

MS. WILLENBRINK:

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Excuse me, Madam Chair.
Yes.
"Reviewed" should be underlined.
Okay.

So we are replacing the word

15

"approved" with the word "reviewed," by the --

16

these are the Planning Commissions, and then

17

"adopted by the Council," which is the County

18

Council.

19

I think this also gives more credence

20

and standing of these guidelines and standards

21

for the Business Country Town, by having it go

22

through the same process that others go through,

23

which is review and comment by the Planning

24

Commission,

25

the County Council, and the County Council shall

forwarded then with the comments to
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1

adopt -- adopt the standard, guidelines and

2

standards.

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

4

CHAIR TAVARES:

5

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

6

Madam Chair.

Mr. Hokama.
Thank you.

And I will state for the record that I

7

am In support of this proposed revisions.

8

think the last few Committee meetings,

9

I have made mention specific to the Lanai

I

I have

10

situations where, during the last few Board of

11

Variance and Appeals meetings, because the

12

guidelines and the -- I think it was Public

13

Works Department, being very narrow in their

14

interpretation of the guidelines versus what's

15

in the Maui County Code, they had recommended

16

denial of variance requests to the BVA, and the

17

Board took the Department's narrow

18

interpretation and supported the denial.

19

I would say that for -- for me

20

personally, as what is currently ongoing in our

21

community,

22

developer, that I have no problem giving the

23

guideline standards the teeth and legal standing

24

it needs so that each community can protect what

25

it wants to protect about their uniqueness

from Castle & Cooke as the major
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because this will be driven by each community.

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

4

standards.

5

Planning Commission for public comment and

6

review, and then it will come to the Council for

7

final adoption.

8
9

Right.
By the design guideline

It will go to the appropriate

I am envisioning it to be something of
how the Department -- Planning Department has

10

moved forward the revised guidelines for the

11

Maui Redevelopment Area.

12

decision by -- I believe we went through

13

adoption of a resolution.

14

the Code as a codified ordinance.

15

The Council made final

It is not standing in

So I think this is a proper way to

16

ensure what I would like for Lanai, In

17

particular, that this is a route I can support,

18

and I would ask the Members that come from our

19

unique communities, Mr. Mateo, and those that

20

are not present, Mr. Molina, that I would ask

21

them that this is one way to protect the

22

uniqueness that makes our communities'

23

individuality, as a testifier mentioned, to be

24

able to be maintained.

25

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Hokama.
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Any further discussion on that part?

2

MR. ALUETA:

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

4
5

Madam Chair.
Could I ask Mr. Giroux or -- or

Mr. Alueta.
MR. ALUETA:

Yeah,

I was just going to just make sure

6

we asked Mr. Giroux,

7

be specific that it be done by a resolution, how

8

it's adopted.

9
10
11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah,

I think we have to have

I was just going to ask him

that.
MR. GIROUX:

Yeah,

I believe it -- that it would -

12

it would help to make it clear that it would be

13

adopted by resolution by Council.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

15

MR. GIROUX:

Okay.

I think just procedurally, so that no

16

question -- when it does come up, that there's

17

no question as to what -- what process we are

18

going to use.

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chair,

just normally --

Is -- yeah.
-- when we use the word

23

"enacted," we always refer enactment of

24

through -- of an ordinance, and adoption of a

25

resolution.
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So, but I take Corporation Counsel's

1

2

comment to be safe and make it very clear that

3

there's no misinterpretation of the Committee's

4

intentions.

5

CHAIR TAVARES:

Yeah, and we can work further with

6

Corporation Counsel to make sure that we have

7

the right sort of wording in there.
Okay.

8
9

17, 18, and 19 is just adding the

phrase "and standards" wherever "guidelines"

10

appear in those various areas.

11

to be consistent with what the title of the 060

12

is, design guidelines and standards.

13

wherever design guidelines are referred to, it

14

will -- we will add the "and standards" in there

15

also.

16

So

Any objections on those?

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

So that's just

Okay.

Thank you.

On No. 20 on your memo,

In 060(B), we

20

were talking about,

I guess, a little bit,

21

putting in the guidelines and standards again,

22

and in here we had put in,

23

and administered by the planning director,

24

however, that the approved drainage and roadway

25

standards guidelines shall be administered by

"adopted by ordinance
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1

the director of public works and environmental

2

management. "
Now, In here, we had specified "by

3
4

ordinance," but after hearing the comments from

5

Mr. Giroux, you know, we can, you know, make it

6

consistent, so that if adopting by resolution is

7

sufficient to get the message out there, then

8

that's what we want.
Were we able to find out how the Wailuku

9

10

Redevelopment Area Plan was adopted?

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I -- Chair.

Yes, Mr. Hokama.
I recall when we ran it

14

through the Committee I was chairing on behalf

15

of the Council that specific term,

16

adoption by resolution.

17

CHAIR TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

19

guidelines.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

it was

By resolution, okay.

Okay.

The update of the districts'

I am seeing the nodding.

But

21

we will make it consistent with that, whatever

22

it

23

familiar.

24

hands to make sure that we are being consistent

25

throughout.

lS.

We will double-check it.

It sounds

So we will leave it in Mr. Giroux's

Okay.
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Mr. Giroux, you okay with that?

1

2

MR. GIROUX:

Yeah.

3

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Okay.

So we will skip

4

over the 20, and we will just assume that it's

5

either going to be -- most likely it will be by

6

resolution.

7

with what happened with the Wailuku area plan.
And then the rest of the things are kind

8
9

I think we should be consistent

of housekeeping.

Public Works and Environmental

10

Management is the current title of that

11

Department.
And then No. 21,

12

060(C), we will also

13

read that it's pending adoption by the Council,

14

instead of adoption by the commission,

15

design guidelines and standards herein required,

16

the planning director shall review all proposals

17

in the context of the general intent of

18

enhancing design features of country towns as

19

herein set forth,

20

consideration of the following factors in

21

his" -- I think we should take the "his" out.

22

think we are trying to get rid of -- whatever.

23

"Following factors in the review,"

24

mind, Members.

25

"the."

"Of the

and in so doing shall include

if you don't

We will delete "his" and put

We are trying to make all of our -- our
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ordinances gender unspecific.

2

Any questions about that No. 2l?

No?

3

Okay.

So let's go back to -- that's the end of

4

it for now, but let's go back to 5 and 7, which

5

lS

about the self storage.

6

Members, any discussion about this,

7

whether it should stay as it is, as a special

8

use?

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

12
13

Chair, may I have --

Sure.
-- ask for a very -- a five or

ten-minute recess, please?
CHAIR TAVARES:

14

Sure.

Any objection to that, Members?

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

We will recess for about --

17

well, we will reconvene at 10 to 3:00.

18

that?

Recess

(Gavel.)

19

RECESS:

2:42 p.m.

20

RECONVENE:

2:55 p.m.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

(Gavel.) Planning Committee,

22

reconvene after that short break.

23

Members.

24
25

How is

Thank you,

Mr. Hokama, did you want to make a
statement now or later?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman,

I would just ask you

2

and the Committee Members as regards to No. 5

3

and 7 of your Country Town Zoning proposed

4

recommendations that we retain, under No.7,

5

retain subsection (F),

6

special use section of 15. -- 19.15.030, as well

7

as -- instead of adding, under .020(A),

8

subsection (23), that we do not add it in, and

9

keep it as a special use.

in its entirety in the

I believe the advantages,

10

for myself

11

with Lanai,

is that the Lanai Planning

12

Commission would take up the specific matter

13

with the Planning Department's comments and make

14

a final decision,

15

making a Lanai decision.

16

CHAIR TAVARES:

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

18

Okay.
And so I can support, that

Chair.

19

CHAIR TAVARES:

20

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

21

so the Lanaians would be

Okay.

Mr. Mateo.

Chairman, thank you very much.

And I concur with Member Hokama, and I

22

believe just, you know,

like if it's left as lS,

23

the storage facilities at that point could,

24

perhaps, during the Planning Commission's

25

discussion, they could at that point perhaps add
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1

In specifics like self storage if they so

2

deem -- deem appropriate.

3

But I think the Department is -

4

with the Department in that this really is and

5

should be a case-by-case review versus being

6

able to change it at this particular point.

7

fully support Mr. Hokama's recommendation to

8

to leave it as is.

9
10

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you, Members.

I agree

And

Any

further comments about this?
You know, we just threw this out for

11

12

discussion.

I think we had a real good

13

discussion on it.

14

the -- with the recommendation here to leave it

15

where it is in special uses, and not add it as

16

No.

And, you know, I will go with

(23).

17

So with your permission, we will have

18

the staff back up all the "and"s and commas that

19

we just took out, so we will back out of those,

20

because now we will just have (22) instead of

21

(23) .

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

23

CHAIR TAVARES:

No objection?

Thank you very much.

24

Members, the other discussion we were

25

having during the break was about how we were
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1

going to address the existing small towns or

2

town guidelines for each of the -- each of the

3

different areas.

4

Mr. Raatz, and Mr. Alueta are going to get

5

together.

6

limbo,

7

make sure that we somehow validate that they

8

will also have the same standing as any new

9

Business Country Town zoned area in the future.

10

So we will work with staff on that, and

And I think Mr. Giroux, and

And we don't want to leave those in

should this pass along,

so we want to

11

get a clean bill to you folks at the next

12

possible time, whenever we can get to it, but --

13

Mr. Hokama.

14

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I

just have one comment for

15

the gentlemen to consider, Chair,

is that since

16

the current guidelines went through a process

17

which is currently, you know, working with the

18

Department, and it does go through the Planning

19

Commission, review and adoption process, that if

20

possible, so that we don't have a state of

21

limbo, as you just stated, that if it does pass

22

appropriate requirements, that the Council Vlew,

23

either in the enabling legislation or another

24

vehicle, that the Council take it up, the

25

existing guidelines, and create it as the
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guideline standards.
And that if there's review and

3

modification, we can go through the whole

4

full-blown process of referral to planning

5

commissions the new revisions,

6

give standing to the current languages.

7

CHAIR TAVARES:

8

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

9

CHAIR TAVARES:

10
11

12

if it's just to

Okay.
Thank you.

All right.

Thank you for those

notes, or comments.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I

just have one thing, and I

13

think this came up at the first meeting when we

14

were going through this.

15

appropriate place to probably look at some type

16

of inclusion would be on -- it would be on the

17

very last page, or the next to the last page, be

18

under 19.15.060, and it would be

19

And I guess the

(C).

And I still would like to include some

20

type of language because each one of these

21

areas, you know, talks about landscape planning,

22

and functional and spatial relationships, and

23

building massing.

24

about view corridors, and particularly when it

25

was historic views.

But I think my concern was

Like if you were looking
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1

let's say there was a new community that came up

2

in Waikapu, and particularly Maui Tropical

3

Plantation.
If you are looking at the design

4
5

guidelines,

I think that I would like to

6

personally see some type of language with

7

emphasis on view corridors.

8

that -- all the other things talk around it, but

9

that when there's a beautiful view, you don't

Something so

10

want to have something that, because of the

11

placement or the height or whatever,

12

going to obscure that view.

13

talked about it in regard to the fences that

14

now,

15

view to the mountain.

is forever

And I think I

from our highway here, block off all of the

So if you want me to try to work with

16

17

staff on some type of a condition that addresses

18

that,

19

concern to me, because I -- I know all these

20

other things talk about it but not specifically

21

with regard to view corridors.

22

I would be happy to.

CHAIR TAVARES:

But that still is of

Yeah, something like that might be

23

appropriate as an add-on to No. I, because No. 1

24

says,

25

spatial relationships with surrounding uses,"

"Siting should reflect the functional and

Ralph Rosenberg Court Reporters, Inc.
Ofc: (808)524-2090
Fax: (808)524-2596

PC 9/11/06

60

1

and maybe expanding on that or around in that

2

area.

3

working with staff to try to propose something

4

for the next -- the next meeting.

But I would have no objection to you

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

Okay.

Thank you.

Anything else, Members?

7

Thank you.

Okay.

With

8

that,

if there are no objections, we will defer

9

this, and the next time we meet on it, we will

10

have these other proposals and sort of a clean

11

version of -- of the bill for us to go through

12

one last time.

13

will defer.

All right.

Thank you.

That

14
15

16

ACTION:

DEFER pending further

discussion.

17
18

ITEM NO. 33:

PALl TO PUAMANA PARKWAY MASTER PLAN
(C.C.

19

05-123)

20
21

CHAIR TAVARES:

Our next item is the Pali to Puamana

22

Parkway Master Plan, PC-33.

And if we at this

23

time could turn this over to our Planning

24

Director, Mr. Foley,

25

update of this -- this plan, where we are at,

if you can give us an
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and all that good stuff.
MR. FOLEY:

Thank you, Chair Tavares.
The Pali to Puamana Parkway Master Plan

4

included a section near the end called

5

implementation action, and one of the

6

recommendations in that implementation action is

7

found on the top of page 57.

8

"Designate the lands makai of the proposed

9

highway corridor as Open Space in the West Maui

And it states,

10

Community Plan, and rezone the lands as Open

11

Space and/or Park as appropriate."

12

Following that recommended

13

implementation strategy, we hired a consultant

14

and asked them to prepare a Community Plan

15

Amendment, and also a Change in Zoning, and,

16

thirdly, an Environmental Assessment.

17

consultant is still preparing that document.

18

fact, we had a meeting this morning.

19

And I

And that
In

just wanted to mention, in

20

response to the comments that were made earlier

21

by Rory and Bill Frampton, that we will

22

definitely contact the property owners.

23

believe the consultant has contacted some of the

24

property owners, but I will make sure that more

25

of them are contacted.
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1

Once that document is -- is prepared,

it

2

will be reviewed by the parkway -- the Pali to

3

Puamana Parkway Acquisition Committee, and also

4

our Technical Advisory Committee, which includes

5

representatives of various State and County

6

agencies like County Parks, and County Public

7

Works,

and State DLNR.
And then eventually, the Community Plan

8

9

Amendment will go to the Maui Planning

10

Commission for hearing,

11

to the

12

intend to distribute it to the Maui

13

General Plan Advisory Committee,

14

will be aware of the proposal for a parkway,

15

eight and a half miles,

16

Puamana.

17

and then eventually come

come to the Council.

And we do also
Maui

so that they
for

from the Pali to

And I would imagine that -- that the

18

Community Plan Amendment and the Change in

19

Zoning won't be here to the Council for at least

20

six months given -- given the meetings that it

21

needs to go through and the fact that it's --

22

the draft isn't completed yet.

23
24
25

And that's all I have in

in

unless

you have any -- any specific questions.
Oh,

I should mention also that I have
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1

had numerous meetings with Rory Frampton, and we

2

have talked extensively about the drawings that

3

he submitted to you today regarding the land

4

below -- owned by Makila Land Company, which

5

basically goes from the

6

recycling center, north of Olowalu, all the way

7

to Puamana.

8

land and creating a parkway along the shoreline

9

are -- are continuing.

10

CHAIR TAVARES:

11
12

the old landfill

So our -- our talks regarding that

Okay.

Members, any questions?

Mr. Hokama, followed by Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you.

13

Just a few questions, Mr. Director.

14

all of the lands already in the appropriate

15

State Land Use classification that re-zoning

16

would not be an issue because of not being in

17

the right State classification?

18

MR. FOLEY:

Are

We checked into that because when we

19

initiated the contract, we weren't sure whether

20

any State Land Use designations would need to be

21

changed, and -- and at this particular point, we

22

have not identified any areas that would require

23

a change In State Land Use designation.

24
25

And that's good news because we didn't
want to involve that process.

We wanted to keep
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1

the -- the process, you know, within County

2

jurisdiction.

3

any changes in the State Land Use designation.

4

The

So we are not expecting any --

the land in question is

5

designated either Agriculture or Conservation

6

already.

7

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

8

comment.

9

also.

10

MR. FOLEY:

11

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I thank you for that good

I am glad to hear that same comment

Yeah.
My next question is, since the

12

title is Pali to Puamana,

13

appropriate that $4 million --

14

MR. FOLEY:

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

and Council did

Yeah.
-- to the Administration,

I

16

don't know if it's specific to your Department,

17

to -- for the consideration of land purchasing,

18

has that -- can you give us a status regarding

19

that $4 million appropriation Council provided.

20

MR. FOLEY:

The 100 acres at Ukumehame has been

21

purchased, and the title has -- has been

22

transferred from those private owners to the

23

County.

24

property.

25

So it's officially a County piece of

Most of that land is currently zoned
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1

Agriculture,

2

change all of it from Agriculture to -- to Park.

3

so one of the changes would be to

The only -- and the subdivision above

4

our 100 acres is currently under construction.

5

They are currently building two access roads

6

through our property to the 45 lots that are

7

mauka of the 100-acre County property.

8

9

The only administrative or legal work
that is still being done has to do with some --

10

some very small widening parcels that -- that we

11

are -- we are working on with State Department

12

of Transportation because the new access points

13

will have left-turn lanes and acceleration and

14

deceleration lanes.

15

legal work being done with respect to -- to

16

those changes.

17

acquisition is complete.

18

And so there's some final

But other than that, the

And the -- I don't believe -- I think --

19

I think the owners -- the people that sold the

20

property to the County then sold the subdivision

21

to someone else.

22

was sold to a couple of new buyers.

23

they are in the process now of beginning to

24

market those -- those lots.

25

just a couple of ads recently for those lots.

The entire 45-10t subdivision
And I think

I've seen an ad
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

And if the Chair would indulge

2

me, are you prepared to share with the Committee

3

this afternoon for that 100 acres, that we -- I

4

am happy is completed in its purchase and

5

acquisition by the County, of any changes in

6

intended use regarding improvements, and -- or

7

improved parking ability, capacity for access

8

and use of those 100 acres?

9

changes in the status, Mr. Director?

10

MR. FOLEY:

Is there any

At -- at this particular time, we haven't

11

prepared any

12

discussion about an interim use of that property

13

before the -- the road is moved mauka.

14

any plans or had even any real

And as Rory Frampton mentioned earlier,

15

the design and environmental analysis that the

16

County -- sorry -- the State Department of

17

Transportation is going through is expected to

18

take six years.

19

So at this point, my understanding is

20

that the County Public Works Department and the

21

Parks Department intend to just basically leave

22

the land the way it is and just, you know, pick

23

up trash and -- and maintain it but pretty much

24

leave it as it is.

25

And at some point, perhaps, in the next
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1

year, we should -- we should talk about what

2

interim use,

3

the highway is moved because there is -- there

4

is a campground across the highway,

5

are exceptional surf areas across the highway.

6

But we need to be very careful about encouraging

7

pedestrians to cross the highway.

8

time, there

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

if any, would be feasible before

and there

So at this

there are no plans.
Thank you for your comments.

Thank you, Chair.

10
11

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.
Yes, Mike.

Do you have the

13

copy of what was handed out to us in front of

14

you?

15

MR. FOLEY:

Mm-hmm.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

If you look at the

17

last two pages on the Makila Ranch's Phase II

18

and then Phase III, there's roughly 18 lots.

19

All of them are over 15 acres in size.
Because this also is predicated on a

20

21

slightly different alignment than,

22

one that's currently under consideration by the

23

State, would the subdivision of these lots

24

require an Environmental Assessment?

25

MR. FOLEY:

I guess, the

The subdivision that's represented here,
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1

the -- let's see.

2

and 7 lots on the other page.

3

the subdivision has actually been applied for

4

yet, but it does show 18 ag -- ag lots.

5

you pointed out, I think they are

6

them are around 15 acres.

7

15 acres.

8

access road and -- and a parkway along the --

9

the ocean.

10

On -- 11 lots on one page,
I don't believe

And as

most of

Maybe all of them are

And it does provide for a new park

It shows the two potential alignments on

11

the -- especially if you look at the -- if you

12

look at the map that has 11 lots, you can see

13

the -- the existing alignment that goes down to

14

the existing highway where the alignment goes

15

through the No.9 and below the No. 10.

16

the existing adopted alignment in the EIS for

17

bypass Phase I-B.

18

That's

And then the other alignment mauka of

19

that is the one that Rory referred to that is I

20

think everybody's preferred alignment.

21

There isn't, to my knowledge, any

any

22

trigger for these two subdivisions to -- to

23

require an environmental assessment, but, you

24

know, we will take a look at that when they are

25

submitted or ...
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah,

and -- and I guess

2

that's part of my concern because when I look at

3

what's gOlng on at Ukumehame now, and a huge box

4

culverts and all of the concrete,

5

and it's right next to the ocean.

6

knowledge, there was never an environmental

7

assessment that was done on that either.

8

9

So to me,

I -- I mean,

it's massive,
And to my

I am concerned

because this is part of a larger development.

10

thought that there was some type of a

11

requirement that at least there be some type of

12

revlew.

13

MR. FOLEY:

I can't think of a trigger for an

14

environmental review for the subdivision.

15

the -- the two ag subdivisions that are -- that

16

are shown here.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

MR. FOLEY:

For

With regard ...

As I said, we haven't -- we haven't

19

looked at that in detail because the

20

subdivisions haven't been applied for yet.

21

I

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, well, with regard to,

22

let's say, even the alignment of what they will

23

connect up to, and for example, currently,

24

Ukumehame connects up to a State roadway, which,

25

to me,

I mean,

just even the fact that it's
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1

right next to the SMA area,

2

you were adjacent to or within a certain

3

distance, on the right-of-way, that there was

4

some type of an environmental trigger.
But anyway,

5

I thought that if

I am -- that -- that is a

6

big concern of mine, though, because when you

7

have these massive residential developments

8

coming in, and it's not so much if they were all

9

being kept in agriculture, but what is happening

10

is what is being built on them, and how they are

11

being CPR'd.

12

that's being placed without any environmental

13

review.

14

There's massive infrastructure

And everything,

including the County's

15

proposed park, would be makai of that.

16

anyway, that's just a question that I had, and I

17

would like to know more about what kind of

18

environmental concerns, and how they are going

19

to be mitigated, how that's going to be

20

addressed.

Thank you.

21

CHAIR TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

So

Okay.

Mr. Foley,

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you.

in regards to,

I am looking

24

at a map that's -- is included with our handbook

25

in regards to the Pali to Puamana bypass.
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1

100 acres that we purchased for $4 million goes

2

from the Pa1i to -- if I am not mistaken, to

3

Olowalu E. Park.

4

100 acres.

That would constitute about

In that particular road alignment, is

5
6

that already agreed upon between the County and

7

the State of Hawaii?

8

9

MR. FOLEY:

No.

No.

We -- we just -- we showed this

as one of the potential alignments, but the

10

study that's being done by the State Department

11

of Transportation is looking at this alignment,

12

and several other alignments.

13

that this isn't exactly the alignment.

So it's possible

We -- we think that the alignment that's

14
15

eventually decided upon will be quite close to

16

this,

17

there aren't many alternatives because of -- of

18

geologic features and existing houses, and

19

property lines, and very wet areas, and existing

20

bridges, and vegetation.

21

alignment will be very similar to this.

22

if not this one, because in some areas,

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So we hope that the

Yeah.

That's a thing

23

that -- one of the things that probably would

24

hamper the bypass in trying to have the State as

25

well as the County agree to a plan, to provide
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1

that bypass between Pali to Puamana.

2

we can work on that, you know,

3

clearly objective as far as how this bypass road

4

is going to be.

5

the State, you know, this bypass would -- is

6

gOlng to take a lot longer than what we expect

7

to be completed.

8

9

MR. FOLEY:

The sooner

it gives us a

But if we are still battling

Well, it is ultimately a State decision.

It's -- it's their highway.

It is proposed to

10

be funded 80 percent by Federal funds and

11

20 percent by -- by State funds.

12

mentioned earlier, they did choose a consultant

13

two years ago to do this alignment study from

14

Maalaea to Puamana -- sorry.

15

Maalaea, and they have

16

release money allocated by the Legislature about

17

a year ago, but they still don't have the

18

consultant under contract.

19

And as Rory

From Launiupoko to

- the Governor did

And once that consultant starts its

20

work, you know,

21

with the County.

22

They have met with us several times, and they

23

understand the rationale for the alignment that

24

we showed.

25

I am sure they will be meeting
And they have our drawings.

But we have explained repeatedly that
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1

this lS just one possibility.

2

most likely, but, you know,

We think it's the

it's their decision.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you for that piece

4

of information.

5

trying to work with the State.

And seems like the County is

6

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah, we are.

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

And -- and I

8

think by doing that, you know, we ensure the

9

people of the West Side that, you know, we are

10

working hard trying to get this bypass going.

11

Thank you, Chair.

12

Thank you, Mr. Foley,

13

for that

information.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Mateo.

15

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Chairman, thank you.

Mr. Foley,

16

so is there any kind of a

17

timetable when -- when the State will at least

18

be able to sit down and come up with -- you

19

know, narrow down the options that they might

20

have?

21

MR. FOLEY:

The contract that -- that I referred to

22

is with a firm that is proposing to do both an

23

alignment study and a Federal environmental

24

impact study, and their timetable for that --

25

that analysis is six years.

We are expecting
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1

them to start soon, but I said that a year ago.

2

So, hopefully, they will start soon and finish

3

that in six years.

4

put together a timetable for actually designing

5

it in more detail, acquiring the land, and

6

constructing the roadway.

7

8

9
10

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

And -- and then, you know,

Okay.

So we are looking at about

ten years.
MR. FOLEY:

At least.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO:

Yeah.

Yeah.

Thank you, Chairman.

11

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

Mr. Pontanilla.

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

You can rule me out of

14

order if you want to.

15

question that's been burning for some time now.

I

just have this burning

The Pi'ilani Highway, we had some of the

16
17

hotels,

some of the developers, create this four

18

lane that, to me, now,

19

smooth.

20

Road as well as Pi'ilani going towards Kahului.

21

What is the possibility of working with

it's working pretty

Traffic is not tied up on South Kihei

22

the State in trying create a temporary third

23

lane on H-Pi'ilani, similar to what we have a

24

Haleakala Highway, and go contra flow,

25

than wait 10, 15 years?

rather

Do that as soon as we
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1

cani hopefully, we can get some cooperation from

2

some of the hotels as well as developers in

3

trying to create this roadway.

4

MR. FOLEY:

The Lahaina Bypass Now Committee, which

5

has been meeting in Lahaina for the last SlX or

6

eight months, has talked about the possibility

7

of improving the cane haul road through this

8

entire area as a possible third lane or even two

9

more lanes, but more likely one lane, and it

10

appears to be more -- most feasible from Olowalu

11

to the Mill Street extension, at Puamana.

12

And that -- that possible temporary

13

improvement is being thoroughly analyzed by

14

by the County and by the Bypass Now group.

15

we have had a series of meetings with

16

representatives of DOT about that

17

concept.

18

temporary solution, recognizing that it is not a

19

permanent solution.

20

And

- that

And we have described it as a possible

It doesn't move the existing highway out
The water

the

21

of the -- out of harm's way.

22

ocean is -- the waves have been crashing over

23

the Jersey barriers in the last few weeks just

24

because of high tides and very, very moderate

25

storms -- not even storms.
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1

So, but that -- that third lane

2

possibility has been discussed with -- with DOT,

3

and it's -- it is being discussed as one of the

4

many short-term temporary solutions being

5

considered by Lahaina Bypass Now.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

In regards to the old cane

7

haul road, because the lands have been sold to a

8

number of people, have we engaged talk with the

9

landowners in regards to that possibility?

10

MR. FOLEY:

There has been a little bit of

11

discussion, yes.

12

most part are privately owned,

13

taken an initial cursory look at the condition

14

of the roads, and how much money it would take

15

to

16

paved rather than dirt in some areas.

17

The cane haul roads for the
and we have also

to make them a little more stable and

And we also have to analyze a few

18

bridges because they did handle cane haul trucks

19

but a long time ago.

20

And so there -- there is an analysis

21

being done of the possibility of using the cane

22

haul roads as you suggest.

23
24
25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

One more

question.
Do you know the right-of-way on
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H-Pi'ilani, the present right-of-way width?
MR. FOLEY:

My understanding is that it's only

80 feet.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

MR. FOLEY:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

MR. FOLEY:

Not 120?

No.
Okay.

I -- I could be wrong.

But my

8

recollection is that it was described -- I

9

thought it was 100 feet, but I read something

10
11
12

recently where it is typically 80 feet.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Thank you,

Mr. Foley.

13

Thank you, Chair.

14

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.
With regard to the question

16

that Mr. Pontanilla just asked, I will send him

17

the response from the State Department of

18

Transportation, as well as Mr. Foley, about

19

contra flow.

20

CHAIR TAVARES:

Okay.

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

MR. FOLEY:

Thank you.
Thank you.

Yeah, let me just mention, I didn't

23

address that, but the -- the studies that have

24

been done so far indicate that the primary

25

problem is going into Lahaina.

It's going from
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1

south to north, both in the morning and in the

2

afternoon.

3

problem going out in the morning or going out in

4

the afternoon, with the exception of, perhaps,

5

of Friday night.

6

There's nowhere near as much of a

So the

the discussion that we have

7

had so far has been related to the possibility

8

of the cane haul road being one way northbound,

9

both in the morning and in the afternoon.

10

maybe all the time.

11

primary problem.

12

And

That appears to be the

The other thing I wanted to mention is

13

that one of the big victories of Lahaina Bypass

14

Now has been to work with the State Department

15

of Transportation and their consultants to get

16

the traffic signals in Lahaina synchronized.

17

And the nine signals in Lahaina have been

18

synchronized.

19

better than they did a few months ago.

20

And they work significantly

And I think they are still testing and

21

tweaking the system, but speaking as someone who

22

drives through there twice a day, through all

23

nine of those signals, it's not unusual now for

24

me to get all nine of them green.

25

have done is they have -- they have lengthened

What they
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1

the time for the signals to be green on the

2

highway and -- and, correspondingly,

3

the green time from the side streets.
But I

4

-- I

shortened

haven't noticed any serious

5

problem from the side streets, and it certainly

6

is helping, the additional green time on the

7

highway, and the synchronization.

8
9

So the Lahaina Bypass Now people are to
be congratulated for that.

The -- the State

10

had, you know, hired people to do it, and we got

11

it done.

12

perhaps, a minor improvement, but it definitely

13

is an improvement.

14

And it's,

in the scheme of things,

And the bus system has been

15

significantly increased in West Maui, and the

16

ridership has -- has very dramatically

17

increased, especially for employees coming to

18

West Maui.

19

success.

20

resorts and the hotels that are pushing their

21

employees to ride the buses, and that seems to

22

be another victory.

23

buses and more routes, but it's becoming more

24

and more convenient for people to ride to work

25

In West Maui.

So that's also been a -- been a
And there are a lot of people at the

We probably will need more
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

CHAIR TAVARES:

Thank you.

Yeah, the Lahaina Bypass Now

3

Committee has been, you know, diligently working

4

on a broad spectrum of possible solutions, you

5

know, near term, mid term, and long term.

6

think, you know, they are not just looking at

7

the bypass, they are looking at everything else

8

having to do with traffic and transit.

And I

So it's a multi-pronged approach, and

9
10

that I think there are -- there is lots of

11

cooperation among the businesses and the hotel

12

industry on the West Side to -- like in the case

13

of getting their employees to and from work.

14

there's a lot more going on than just looking at

15

the bypass.

16

strides.

17

they have been an improvement.

18

we will continue along that way.

19

So

So I think that they have made some

Even though they are little steps,
So, hopefully,

And you should be hearing more about the

20

Lahaina Bypass Now's recommendations or their

21

progress as the reports are,

22

churned out now, and they will be appearing in

23

the newspaper.

24

was one ad regarding the Bypass Now progress.

25

And we will be seeing more of that because they

I think, are being

I think this past Sunday, there
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have been working on it for quite a while.
So, yeah, thank you for your input in

2
3

there, Mr. Foley.

4

All right.

Anything else, Members?

5

not, with no objection,

6

also.

7

If

I will defer this item

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

8
ACTION:

9
10

DEFER pending further

discussion.

11

12

CHAIR TAVARES:

No objection.

I will also close

13

public testimony, unless there's someone else

14

that came in that wants to say something.

15

If not, we will close public testimony with no

16

objection.

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

18

CHAIR TAVARES:

19

All right.

Any announcements,

Members?
Thank you very much for being here this

20
21

afternoon.

22

Mr. Giroux.

23

This meeting is adjourned.

24

Okay.

ADJOURN:

And thank you, Mr. Foley, and
And we will plod forward.
(Gavel.)

3:34 p.m.

25
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1
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2
3

I, CHARI L. POSSELL, Certified Shorthand

4

Reporter,

5

that the proceedings were taken down by me in

6

machine shorthand and were thereafter reduced to

7

typewriting under my supervision; that the

8

foregoing represents, to the best of my ability,

9

a true and correct transcript of the proceedings

10
11

State of Hawaii, do hereby certify

had in the foregoing matter.
I further certify that I am not attorney

12

for any of the parties hereto, nor in any way

13

concerned with the cause.

14
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